

## From the Nuffield Professor of Orthopaedic Surgery

Telephone 61151 and 61152

28. March, 1955.

Dear

I think you will be interested to know that the Anglo-Catalan Society is holding its First Conference in Oxford on the 16th and 17th April.

As you are probably aware, this Society was formed by members of the Departments of Spanish Studies and from university members interested in Catalonia and includes some Catalon scholars resident in this country. The papers already in the programme include

"The Catalan liberal exiles in Britan (1823-1833) and the origins of the Renaixenca", Dr. J.M. Batista i Roca (Cambridge).

"British travellers in Gatalonia", Geoffrey Ribbans (Sheffield).

"The <u>xipalla</u> subdialect of Eastern Catalan", Paul Russell-Gebbett (Nottingham).

"The Catalan Monastries", J.R.H. Weaver (Oxford) and several others. A final programme will be sent to you before the meeting.

I should be pleased if you could contribute with your presence to enhance the success of this first meeting.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

J. TRUETA.